
Executive Director Announcement 
Executive Director Richie Robb will be retiring at the end of January 2022.  Richie joined the 

team in 2003 as the Director of Rock Mountain Bible Camp and in 2010 became our Executive 

Director.  Richie recently told the staff, “Linda and I 

anticipate remaining in Binghamton for the foreseeable 

future and are eager to discover what God has for us in this 

season of life.  Having been involved in vocational ministry 

for 40 plus years it is thrilling to be able to explore service 

opportunities where “it’s my job” will no longer be part 

motivator for doing what God brings my way.” 

The ministries’ board of directors unanimously selected Mr. Frank Judson to serve as our next 

Executive Director.  Frank currently serves at Clarks Summit University as the Executive 

Director of Enrollment.  Frank and his wife Lisa are in their 30th year of marriage and have four 

children.  The transition is already underway and Frank will become Executive Director in 

December when Richie will take on the role of senior advisor.  We look forward expectantly to 

how God will use Frank to not only continue but enhance the ministries of Arrowhead and 

Rock Mountain Bible Camps and Arrowhead Parable Christian Store.   

When we were at the Zipline this summer, one of the kids in our group climbed up 
but was super nervous. Your staff  was so kind and encouraging and talked about 
trusting and letting go of our fears and offered to pray with him He ended up 
climbing down but tried again after everyone else did it. While he was on the 
platform the second time she talked about overcoming our fears and the 
importance of trying again. Everyone was cheering for him and it was a highlight of 
the weekend!  Camp has always had a huge part in my own spiritual journey and I 
love that even in our camping experience the kids were pointed to trusting Jesus!!! 
-Family Campground Guest 

Students got a lot out of the teaching in the sessions and the house building object lesson--thanks for letting 
us make a mess with that! Students have mentioned that nailing the walls to the foundation was meaningful--

driving home the point of how we are connected to Christ by our experiences of 
His love and power. 

In small groups, we found students expressing doubts and asking hard questions 
such as "why does God let bad things happen to good people?" Students shared 

deeply, talking about things they'd never shared with anyone. It was meaningful to 
help students process their faith and their grief or pain. 

It was a joy to see students just loving being together, fishing, soaking up the 
beauty of the mountains, really getting a refreshing weekend away as we move 

closer to the end of  a long pandemic.  
-2021 Guest Group Leader 



R o c k  M o u n t a i n  R e p o r tR o c k  M o u n t a i n  R e p o r t   
A 2021 Update 

Pursue 4:7 | May 20-22  
 Mother Daughter Backpacking  

Ages 12+ 
 

Joshua Trek | June 3-5  
 Father Son Backpacking  

Ages 12+ 
 

Mini-Camp | June 24-26   
Ages 6-10 & Adult/Parent   

 

Teen Camp |  July 10-15  
Ages 12-17 

 

Jr Camp & Day Camp   
July 17-22-& 24-29  

Ages 8-12 
 

The Path | September 9-11  
Ages 13-18 
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Rock Mountain Bible Camp provides opportunities to experience Truth, Community & Change through Jesus Christ 

“Everyone then who hears these words of mine and does 

them will be like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
And the rain fell, and the floods came, and the winds blew 

and beat on that house, but it did not fall, because it had 
been founded on the rock.” (Matthew 7:24-25) 

This verse, our theme for 2021, is part of a comparison 
between two houses; one built on a foundation of sand, 

and one on an unshakeable foundation of rock. When put 
to the test, and faced with the winds and waves, only one 

withstood the force of the storm. 

While this teaching from Jesus may serve as a time-tested 
construction principle, He has more in view than offering building advice to the crowd 

gathered around. Instead, each house represents a life, and the one that withstands the storm 
is the one built on the solid foundation—Jesus Christ.  

To borrow this image from Scripture—with Christ as the foundation, God continues to build the 

house, brick by brick to make us more like Him and bring Him glory. Time away at camp 
represents one of those “bricks” that He uses, as teaching from God’s Word, conversations 

with counselors, worship and relationships impact the lives of campers and staff. This past 
year has been full of stories and examples of how God used camp to draw sinners to 

repentance, and believers further in their walk with Him; you will see a few of them highlighted 
throughout this letter.  We are thankful for the bricks that were laid, the steps taken and the 

lives changed for the glory of God! 
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THAW Youth Retreat 
Jan. 7-9, March 4-6 & 11-13 
Middle & High School Groups 
 

Winter Fun Nights  
Jan. 6, 20, Feb 3, 17 & March 3 
 

Rock Mountain Day Out  
May 7  
Middle & High School Groups 
 

Family Weekend  
September 2-5 
 

Fall Overnighters  
October 7-8 & 14-15  
3-6th grade Ministries  
 

Fall Fun Nights  
October 13 & 27 

During Teen Camp this past summer God gave me the unique opportunity to see Him 
work in the lives of all of my campers. There was one camper who could not sit 

through worship or the lessons at all early in the week. As the messages were taught 
God spoke to this kid's heart and on the last day of camp he was saved. This camper 

came to the front of the room and worshiped God praising Him, as a new follower of 
Jesus!  

-Michael Measley, Youth Camp Counselor 

www.RockMountainBibleCamp.org 


